April 25, 2002

(name)

(address)

(address)

Dear (name);

A long and important chapter in the history of your alma mater’s Printing & Publishing/ Graphic Communications program is coming to a close, with the upcoming retirement of Dale Metzker, Assistant Professor of Printing and Publishing. Mr. Metzker is the last member of the College faculty to have also taught at both of Penn College’s predecessors, Williamsport Area Community College and Williamsport Technical Institute, and he’s an alumnus of WTI. He’s also been known to occasionally appear on Campus dressed as another famous printer, Ben Franklin, and I thought you might find it interesting to read the following piece, written by Bill Ward, a member of the Computer Science faculty at Penn College:

“Our Own Ben Franklin Plans to Retire.

    Ben Franklin had nothing on Dale Metzker - both started out as printers, but Dale chose to go into teaching printing as a career, whereas, Ben went into politics and also flew a kite. For 39 ½ years Dale has worked closely with students and never told anyone to go fly a kite. 

     Dale is the senior member of the Penn College community…his career began in the WTI days and now spans the terms of all our College presidents. He has lived and taught through all the changes at the College since 1963 and has been a prime mover in modernizing the Graphics Art department and curriculum. Dale's former students number in the thousands and are spread across the country and across the years.  Ben Franklin produced Poor Richard's Almanac; Dale Metzker produced a rich legacy of successful students.  

     Ben Franklin died on April 17th, 1790, but if he were still around he would envy Dale's career. I think we all do.”

A scholarship fund has been established at Penn College in Mr. Metzker’s name, to continue his legacy of helping students. We are asking alumni of Printing & Publishing/Graphic Communications to consider making a gift to that scholarship. It is our hope that with the help of many of his former students, Mr. Metzker can be surprised upon his retirement at the end of this semester with a generous start to building the fund and generating scholarship opportunities for our students.

You can return your tax-deductible gift in the enclosed envelope. Please make checks payable to “Penn College Foundation.” Thank you for your help with this important project for students at your alma mater!

Sincerely, 

Jim Finkler

Annual Giving Officer
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“Ben Franklin had nothing on Dale Metzker - both started out as printers, but Dale chose to go into teaching printing as a career, whereas, Ben went into politics and also flew a kite. For 39 ½ years Dale has worked closely with students and never told anyone to go fly a kite.”  Bill Ward






